From: Shannon Harrison <shannon@onoislandpoa.com>

Sent: Tuesday, January 19, 2021 12:31 PM **To:** Anu Gary <AGary@baldwincountyal.gov>

Cc: Monica English < Monica. English@baldwincountyal.gov>; Kristen Rawson < Kristen. Rawson@baldwincountyal.gov>;

Wayne Dyess < Wayne. Dyess@baldwincountyal.gov>; Shannon Harrison < shannon@onoislandpoa.com>

Subject: RE: Sad News

This message has originated from an **External Source**. Please use proper judgment and caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or responding to this email.

Thank you Anu – If I should attend the meeting, I am happy to do so. Just let me know and I'll make plans to be there. Mr. Sloan and Mr. Smith are both permanent residents of Ono Island.

- 1) Yes, they are both registered to vote in Baldwin County.
- 2) Neither are an officer of the state, county or municipality.
- 3) Both are full time residents and the deeded owner of real property on Ono Island.

Should you need anything further please do not hesitate to let me know. Thank you sincerely,

Shannon L Harrison
Ono Island POA, Administrator
28491 Ono Blvd, Orange Beach, AL36561
Ono Island FPA, Asst Business Manager
28656 Ono Blvd, Orange Beach, AL36561
Office: 251-980-5152
shannon@onoislandpoa.com

DwellingLIVE link:

 $\frac{https://community.dwellinglive.com/onoislandpropertyowners association.aspx}{www.onoislandpoa.com}$

From: Anu Gary <<u>AGary@baldwincountyal.gov</u>> Sent: Tuesday, January 19, 2021 12:10 PM

To: Shannon Harrison < shannon@onoislandpoa.com>

Cc: Anu Gary < AGary@baldwincountyal.gov >; Monica English < Monica.English@baldwincountyal.gov >; Kristen Rawson

< Kristen.Rawson@baldwincountyal.gov>; Wayne Dyess < Wayne.Dyess@baldwincountyal.gov>

Subject: RE: Sad News

Hi Shannon, I am so sorry to hear about Mr. Chamblee's passing. I know he will be greatly missed by everyone on the board.

We will submit the request to the County Commission to re-appoint Mr. Sloan and appoint Mr. Smith to finish the term of Mr. Chamblee and for a new term starting 3/1/2021. The next available Commission meeting will be February 2^{nd} .

In the meantime, could you verify that both Mr. Sloan and Mr. Smith are 1) currently qualified electors of Baldwin County, 2) are not an officer of the state, county or any municipality, and 3) both are residents of and own real property on Ono Island.

Thanks so much,

Anu

Anu Gary

Administrative Services Manager Baldwin County Commission 312 Courthouse Square, Suite 12 Bay Minette, AL 36507 (251) 580-2564 office



From: Shannon Harrison < shannon@onoislandpoa.com>

Sent: Tuesday, January 19, 2021 11:11 AM **To:** Anu Gary < <u>AGary@baldwincountyal.gov</u>>

Cc: Shannon Harrison < shannon@onoislandpoa.com>

Subject: Sad News

This message has originated from an **External Source**. Please use proper judgment and caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or responding to this email.

Anu,

I have sad news to report...Larry Chamblee one of our devoted Ono Island Water, Sewer and Fire Protection Authority members passed away recently (from COVID-19 complications).

The FPA Board would like to nominate Randy Smith to finish the term of Larry Chamblee and proceed as his replacement for the next term starting 03/1/2021.

I've attached his resume.

Also, I believe Kevin Sloan is up for renewal 03/01/2021 and he has agreed to continue serving on the Ono Island FPA Board with unanimous blessing of the current board.

Please let me know what else you need to process this request. Many Thanks! Sincerely,

Shannon L Harrison Ono Island POA Administrator 28491 Ono Blvd, Orange Beach, AL36561 Ono Island FPA Asst Business Manager 28656 Ono Elvd, Orange Beach, AL36561

Office: 251-980-5152

shannon@onoislandpoa.com

DwellingLIVE link:

https://community.dwellinglive.com/onoislandpropertyownersassociation.aspx

www.onoislandpoa.com